CITY OF CLERMONT                                                                APRIL 3, 2017
The Clermont City Council met in regular session on April 3, 2017, at the Larrabee Building Room #4.

Mayor James Matt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Roll Call:  Council members Ashby, Harris, Taylor, Schott, and Lehmann were present.  
Taylor moved, Schott seconded, to approve the agenda.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.
Harris moved, Lehmann seconded, to accept the March 20, 2017 minutes.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.
Schott moved, Taylor seconded, to approve the disbursements changing Fehr Graham - $1,218.00 disbursement from Business Type to Capital Project Fund.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.
Harris moved, Schott seconded, to accept the Monthly Budget.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.

Harris moved, Taylor seconded, to approve the City Insurance Renewal with White Insurance Agency for $34,608.00.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.
Citizen Comments:  Lisa Davis addressed the Council about the issue of horse manure being left in town.  LaVerne Swenson discussed the Railroad Depot proposed project.
Harris moved, Lehmann seconded, to accept Resolution 2017-12 Authorized Representation for Fayette Co. Hazard Mitigation Plan.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.

Taylor moved, Harris seconded, to have City Clean Up on May 19 & 20, 2017.  The prices will remain the same as last year.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.

Lehmann moved, Schott seconded, to approve the Maintenance Report.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.

Lehmann moved, Harris seconded, to buy 2 signs for Gunder Estates Blvd. and Deer Run Road even though the City has not officially accepted the streets for that addition.  The signs will be placed near the entrance on Stone Street (Apple Road).  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.

Ashby moved, Harris seconded, to buy another Gunder Estates Blvd. sign and post and place that sign at the intersection of Gunder Estates Blvd. and Deer Run Road.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.   
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Harris moved, Ashby seconded, to send a letter to the Larrabee Foundation requesting help with the Larrabee Building Roof for a cost of $25,915.00.  Roll Call:  4 Ayes, Lehmann Nay, motion carried 4-1.

Schott moved, Harris seconded, to start the process to raise water and sewer rates.  The minimum charge will be raised from $39.75 to $41.75 and the per 1000-gallon rate will be raised from $6.00 to $7.00.  There will also be a fee established for water and sewer capital projects.  This fee will be $4.50 for water and $4.50 for sewer per quarter.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 5-0.

Harris moved, Taylor seconded, to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 p.m.  Motion carried 5-0.  
